Dissolution Clauses 

As important as how the group is to be set up and run is the question of what is to happen to any remaining assets when the organisation is finally wound up.
This eventuality is covered in the governing document by a clause called ‘the Dissolution Clause’ (generally found towards the end of the governing document). Traditionally this clause has included the option of distributing remaining assets between the remaining members.
Having a clause written in this way allows the potential for a cartel to take over the committee and wind up the organisation, allowing current members to pocket the assets. Clearly, without even beginning to consider the potential legal and taxation complications from such a move, this is generally considered to be morally wrong.
In order to protect the organisation from this, modern Dissolution Clauses state that any remaining assets will be distributed to like organisations with similar aims and activities and with similar constitutions and dissolution arrangements.
There are several reasons for this (in no particular order and not an exhaustive list):
· Money donated or bequeathed will still be used in the manner and spirit in which it was given
· It demonstrates ‘good governance’ and when looked at in conjunction with accounts and committee structure, shows outside agencies that yours is a well run, well managed and modern thinking organisation
· Many grant funders will not make grants to organisations with an old fashioned dissolution clause
· It gives remaining members, who may wish to continue with activities even though the organisation has been wound up, the chance to follow the money and still enjoy the benefits of it
· Clubs can only qualify for CASC and enjoy a range of tax and rate saving benefits if their dissolution clause is in this form.
